
 
                                 

 One Team, One Goal…We are-#ColtsUnited 

 

1. Call Meeting to Order Mrs. Weaver calls the meeting to order at 3:05 pm.  We do not 

have quorum 

 

2. School Improvement Plan (SIP) Updates by Principal and Departments  

 

o Guidance- Eric Belliard - Absent – Registration process is still ongoing with the 

underclassmen. 

o Reading/Writing – Anita Parsotan – SAT and FSA camps have started, and we have 

had great attendance so far. Camps are Tuesdays/ Thursdays 2:45-4:00. English 

teachers are also working on their second writing sample so that they can provide 

feedback to their students for the April FSA writing test. We celebrated literacy two 

weeks ago and had many students present original writing in preparation for the 

literary fair. This year we have many entries and are looking to the rules. 

o Math – Denise Miranda – Absent – Mr. Renzo. The math department is offering 

tutoring through MAO on Wednesdays after-school in room 536. The department is 

using Khan Academy for EOC and SAT prep in all courses. All teachers have linked 

students PSAT scores to their Khan Academy accounts to utilize personalized test 

prep.  Math teachers have started the push-in and pull-out program in the Algebra 1 

and Geometry classes. For push-ins, teachers are going into other classes to help give 

one on one and small group instruction to students. For pull-outs, the teachers are 

pulling-out small groups during the student's study hall to give extra help. The push-

ins and pull-outs are to help the students prepare for the upcoming EOC. In addition, 

Algebra 1 and Geometry teachers are volunteering to stay after school 3 days a week 

to help prepare students for the EOC coming up May 14th and 15th.   

o Science – Vamini Ramkissoon – Absent – Ms. Webb.  Biology classes continue to 

collect data by comparing test scores (on standards) to the diagnostic test we 

administered in January.  The teachers also continue to bring in literature by having 

students read and complete data nuggets and history articles on scientists.  Tutoring 

for the EOC will start after spring break.   

o Principal Updates – Vivian Suarez –.  Many sports are ongoing.  Please support those 

students and events.  The single point of entry has started.  There are different murals 

painted around the school as part of the beautification process.  Colt Café is canceled 

this month.  The culinary students will be participating at states. Mrs. Suarez will be 

having her top 10% luncheon for senior students.  The band received many medals 

recently and 24 students qualified for states.    
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3. New Business 

o Attendance Plan Updated Mrs. Weaver. The attendance plan came back.  Mrs. 

Weaver made the necessary adjustments/corrections.   

 

4. Meeting adjourned by Ms. Osborne at 3:30, second by Ms. Maple. 

  

 

 

 

 Next S.A.C. Meeting— Tuesday, March 19, 2019 

 

  


